Fremont Township Minutes
April 10, 2025

The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on April 10, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. at
the Fremont Township Hall.

Board members present: M. Blatt, A. Prill, R. Curell, C. Franzel and B. Blatt. Absent: None.
Guests: Henry & Carolyn Wymore, Greg Eggert, Ken Bragg, Gail Prill, Lorri Grandchamp, and Sally
Minehart.

MINUTES:
Motion made by B. Blatt seconded by R. Curell to approve the March 13, 2025, regular meeting minutes
as presented — motion carried.

BILLS:
Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Franzel, seconded by B. Blatt - motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
None

CLERK REPORT:

Zoning Report - In March he issued no citation and two permits. He checked into a complaint of junk and
blight on Saginaw Road and talked to the occupant who stated they would start cleaning up. The Zoning
Administrator will continue reviewing this site for progress and write a citation if cleanup does not
progress. He also gave an update on the Blackmore Road unapproved occupancy complaint and the
Mertz Road unregistered vehicle blight complaint.

A. Prill also gave an update on the Earned Sick Time Act that was passed. Some of this will affect
township employees so she will be contacting the Attorney to work on a policy to put in place.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer balance as of March 31, 2025, was $384,424.40. Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made
by A. Prill, seconded by R. Curell - motion carried.

C. Franzel also stated that she received a notice from Mayville State Bank that the Master Reserve
account will go dormant because of inactivity. B. Blatt asked if we could just move that money into the
General Revenue account. There was discussion of placing the money into a CD. C. Franzel stated that
there is a time limit given by the bank to keep the account going dormant. Motion made by R. Curell,
seconded by B. Blatt to move the money from the Master Reserve account into the General Revenue
account — motion carried.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:

Cemetery Report — Caretaker has removed two of the four trees at the cemetery. He also had to clean up a
clump of trees from storm damage.

Road Report — Road Commission is starting to work on the gravel roads.




NEW BUSINESS:

M. Blatt asked if the Board had a chance to think about the options for the Fire Assessment increase in
order to cover the fire contract. A. Prill stated that we would have to have a public hearing and all
property owners would have to be notified by mail. It was decided that we would try to get this ready so
the notice can go out with the summer taxes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 p.m.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850
Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Amy Prill
Fremont Township Clerk.



